
A note from PSO regarding spring 2025 soccer:

Our PSO leagues have experienced tremendous growth, creating some challenges in facility
availability and scheduling. In response, we are adjusting our league format to accommodate
this growth while maintaining our commitment to excellence. This is a good problem to have,
and our staff is encouraged by the opportunity to expand our reach and impact.

To support player growth and development, we have removed standings and playoffs for this
season. This decision allows coaches to put players in positions that promote skill-building
without the pressure of securing a win for their team. For instance, a coach may place a less
experienced player in a more critical role on the field, knowing they have the freedom to focus
on player development over immediate results. This approach empowers our coaches to build a
well-rounded team, helping each athlete to reach their potential.

We are confident that coaches and players will maintain a high level of competition, which is
essential for development. Coaches will continue to encourage strong effort and energy to foster
a competitive atmosphere.

However, several challenges unique to the spring season have also influenced our decision not
to hold playoffs this season:

Time Constraints: Spring brings an overlap with other sports, including basketball, baseball,
softball, and flag football, which compresses our schedule and limits the time we can dedicate to
playoffs.

Limited Daylight: With shorter daylight hours, evening games become challenging to schedule,
limiting our ability to extend the season for playoffs.

Unpredictable Weather: Spring weather can be highly unpredictable, leading to
postponements and cancellations that would make it difficult to plan a consistent playoff series.

Two-Season Structure: Soccer in our league operates on a two-season model, with the fall
season focused on competitive playoffs for the older age groups. This structure ensures that
teams have ample opportunity to compete and showcase their progress in the postseason.

While we won’t hold playoffs this spring, we are committed to providing a fulfilling, competitive
season that emphasizes family, fun, and our shared love of Jesus.

We look forward to offering playoff opportunities in the fall for the older age groups, and we’re
excited about the prospects for that season. Thank you for your understanding and continued
support.


